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Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong 
Kong Limited take no responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no 
representation as to its accuracy or completeness and expressly disclaim any liability 
whatsoever for any loss howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole or any 
part of the contents of this announcement.
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POSITIVE PROFIT ALERT
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 DECEMBER 2018

Based on a preliminary assessment of the unaudited consolidated financial 
statements of the Group for the year ended 31 December 2018, it is expected that 
there will be a significant increase of around 50% to 60% in the consolidated net 
profit attributable to ordinary equity holders of the Company for the year ended 31 
December 2018 as compared to that for the year ended 31 December 2017.

The information contained in this announcement is only based on a preliminary 
review of the unaudited consolidated financial statements of the Group for the 
year ended 31 December 2018, which have not been reviewed or audited by the 
Company’s auditor.

This announcement is made by Xtep International Holdings Limited (the “Company”, 
together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) pursuant to Rule 13.09 of the Rules 
Governing the Listing of Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the 
“Listing Rules”) and Part XIVA of the Securities and Futures Ordinance (Chapter 571 
of the Laws of Hong Kong).

The board of directors of the Company (the “Board”) wishes to inform shareholders 
of the Company and potential investors that, based on a preliminary review of the 
unaudited consolidated financial statements of the Group for the year ended 31 
December 2018, it is expected that there will be a significant increase of around 50% 
to 60% in the consolidated net profit attributable to ordinary equity holders of the 
Company for the year ended 31 December 2018 as compared to that for the year ended 
31 December 2017.
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The expected increase in the consolidated net profit attributable to ordinary equity 
holders of the Company for the year ended 31 December 2018 is attributable to the 
significant increase in consolidated revenue of approximately 25% thanks to (i) the 
robust sales performance at retail stores as a result of store upgrades and retail network 
optimisation, strong product offerings and recognitions which led to higher sell-
through rates and replenishment orders from distributors; and (ii) stronger demand for 
restocking by distributors as a result of the inventory buy-back by the Group in 2017.

The Company is still in the process of finalising the consolidated results of the Group 
for the year ended 31 December 2018. This positive profit alert announcement is based 
on the preliminary review of the currently available information, which has not been 
reviewed or audited by the Company’s auditor. Shareholders and potential investors 
of the Company are advised to read carefully the announcement of the Company in 
relation to the results of the Group for the year ended 31 December 2018, which is 
expected to be released in March 2019.

Shareholders and potential investors of the Company are advised to exercise 
caution when dealing in the securities of the Company.

By order of the Board of
Xtep International Holdings Limited

Ding Shui Po
Chairman
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